
 

 

SUNDAY MASSES 
Saturday  6.00pm 

Sunday 
7.30am & 9.30am 

 

WEEKDAY MASSES 
Tuesday 7.00pm  

Adoration & Rosary Tuesday 
at 6.30pm  

Wednesday 9.10am 
Thursday 9.10am 

Friday 9.10am  
 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday 

5.15pm — 5.50pm  
or by appointment 

Visit our website: www.corpuschristi.org.au 
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- YEAR B 

 

CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH 
 

Address:  86-92 Andromeda Drive  

Postal:      PO Box 21  
   Cranebrook   2749 
Phone:     4730 1249 

Fax:          4729 2989 
Email: parishteam@corpuschristi.org.au    

Presbytery:   4730 6258 
Office Hours:  9am - 3.30pm (Tues-Fri) 
             
PARISH TEAM:   
Fr George OõMara  -  Parish Priest 

              -  gom@corpuschristi.org.au 
Mobile: 0408 700 335  
 

Fr Christopher Antwi -Boasiako -   

 Administrator  
              -  cab@corpuschristi.org.au 

Mobile: 0415 505 594  
 

Deacon Owen Rogers  
             - owen.rogers7@bigpond.com  
 

Mrs Marie Cottee - Parish Secretary 
               -  mc@corpuschristi.org.au  
 

Mrs Sue Weekes  -  Office Support  
               -  sw@corpuschristi.org.au 
 

Mrs Joanne Hocking - Sacrament  

    Support                          
 

SCHOOLS OF THE PARISH: 
Corpus Christi Primary ð  ph  4729 0696

(Principal  -   Mr Paul Devlin) 
 

Xavier College ð ph 4777 0900              
    (Principal  -  Mr Michael Pate) 

 

Reflection by Dianne Bergant CSS  
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We, the people of Corpus Christi, We, the people of Corpus Christi,   

seek to grow in living  seek to grow in living    

a Christa Christ--centred mission, centred mission,   

sharing our gifts to foster welcome, sharing our gifts to foster welcome,   

justice and community  in todayõs world.justice and community  in todayõs world.  

 
A very warm welcome to anyone who  

is new to the parish.   
So that we can get to know who you are, it would be great  

if you would please fill out a Census Card available in the foyer. 

 
ANOINTING  OF THE  SICK  M ASS WILL  TAKE  PLACE 

ON  THE  LAST  FRIDAY  OF EACH  MONTH   
AT  9.10AM . 

 
Let us Offer Gifts of Prayer;  
Recently Deceasedé 
Fr George OõMara, Savior Bugeja (father of Maria Galea), 
Maria Portelli, Maria Relunia (29/01), Katherine McGreevy 
(sister of Brian OõNeill who died 26/02/18 in Ireland)  
 

Mass Intentions:  
Leonie Deane, Mickelena Caruana 

 

Anniversaries:  
Janet Borham, Fely Sampaga, Rita Neal, Jack Cottee, 
George Buttigieg, Lina Dogao, Carmel Sultana, Belinda 
Menezes, Vilma Roberts, Graham Roberts, Mary Agius, 
Carmel Sultana, Jacob Muscat, Sam Azzopardi , Elizabeth 
Formosa, Rita Xuereb, Angelina Said, Marie Nolan, Kevin 
Wells, Lawrence Refalo, Diane Vella, Tony Caruana, Da-
vid Lenehan, Rose Portelli, Laurenza Saliba, Carl Haw-
kins, Dorothy Loughlin , Rosemary Fehon, Beth Fehon, 
Joanne Sammarco, Pat Morris , Maria Teresa Vella, Doris 
Grech, Joe Vaughan, Oliver Ryan , Trevor Almeida , Marga-
ret Collins, Carmelo Agius , Rose Said, Frances Micallef, 
Andrew Jaja, Maryann Sultana, Mary Marron , Sam Vella, 
Roger Borg, Betty Tabone, Carmen & Frank Pirotta.  
 

And for those who are sické   
Florence Foran, Benita Azores, Joyce OõBrien, Marlene Bal-
dacchino, Zeny Johnson, Neil Grant, Ross Dean, Peter 
Thom, Marlen Dolor, Sharon Dawson, Charlie Galea, Jay-
den Maloney, Kevin McCormack, George Marabouti, Ger-
aldine Carvalho, Kevin Coyle.  
 

L A W Y E R S 

We invite members of the parish to take advantage of our legal  
services specialising in: 

 
Property Law, Business Law, Wills & Estates and Family Law. 

 
Ph: 02 4731 5899 

www.batemanbattersby.com.au 

 

                                                           Michael  Xiberras       
       0412 914 332 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
plumbing, drainage, gas fitting,  

backflow prevention, roof plumbing  

 
 

 

 michael@smickplumbing.com.au                Lic No: 246475C  

 

 

 
 

SPECIALISING EXCLUSIVLEY IN PROPERTY MANAGEMENT SERVICES 

Karina Cremona  

Licensed Real Estate Agent  

0410 355 015 
 

karina@propertymaxrealty.com.au 

www.propertymaxrealty.com.au 
 

   invest . grow . achieve . 

 

Vale Fr George OõMaraé 
It is with great sadness and difficulty to inform you that 
our Parish Priest, Fr George OõMaraõs earthly journey  

ended on Wednesday night. 
Fr George has had a huge and heroic 
three year journey battling cancer. He 
had several operations and treatments 
during that time, but always managed 
to remain positive to the very end . 
Throughout his illness, his trust in God 
never failed, and he was quite prepared 

to meet the God who had called him to his vocation. He 
remained alert and active until the last two days.  
Fr Georgeõs wise and knowledgeable spirit will certainly 
remain with us here at Corpus Christi parish where he 
served as Parish Priest for eleven years. Rest in peace dear 
Fr George. 
Please keep in your prayers, Sr Maria Marin, a dear friend 
of Fr George, who selflessly cared for him during his en-
tire illness. May she be comforted knowing that he is now 
safely in the loving arms of his Father in heaven. 
A funeral for Fr George will be held here at the parish of 
Corpus Christi on Tuesday 13th March at 11am.  

 

Stations of the Cross  
will be celebrated during Lent each  

Friday at 7.00pm in the Church. 
 

FR CHRIS  IS LOOKING  FOR FOUR FAMILIES  TO  LEAD   
STATIONS  OF THE  CROSS (ONE  FAMILY  EACH  WEEK).   

IF YOU  WOULD  LIKE  TO  PARTICIPATE  PLEASE ADD  
YOUR  NAME  TO  THE  LIST  IN  THE  SACRISTY . 

ñññññ 

COMMUNAL  RECONCILIATION  FOR EASTER 
WILL  TAKE  PLACE HERE AT  CORPUS CHRISTI  

ON  TUESDAY  13TH  M ARCH  AT  7PM .   
Please note that there will not be the usual 7pm Mass  

on that evening. 

 

Special Prayers for Sacrament Children  
                Please keep in your prayers the children of  

our parish who are preparing for the  
Sacrament of Reconciliation.   

Remember also their families and our  
        Sacrament leaders who encourage  

          the children on their journey.  

 

mailto:karina@propertymaxrealty.com.au
http://www.propertymaxrealty.com.au


 

 
 

 
2018 Lenten Message from Bishop Vincent  

To read Bishop Vincentõs Lenten Message in full and watch the video, please visit: goo.gl/2F77m9  

 

Pre-marriage preparation courses  
The Life, Marriage and Family Office are again offering Pre -Marriage preparation courses for couples intending to mar-
ry. Couples are invited to book online to attend either a weekend course or individual couple preparation. The website for onlin e 
booking is www.parracatholic.org/pmp . The dates for all courses in 2018 will be found online.  Further enquiries:  02 8838 3460. 
 
Walk the Lenten Journey on your mobile phone  
The Xt3 Lent Calendar App 2018 is available for download on Apple and Android devices (search for Xt3 Lent) and can be 
viewed from the website: www.xt3.com/lent  
The Lent calendar will run from Ash Wednesday to Divine Mercy Sunday. Each day will unlock a new video, meditation or pod-
cast, to help you prayerfully journey through Lent. The theme for the Xt3 Lent Calendar 2018 is "Let us keep our eyes fixed on 
Jesus." 
 
Positions Vacant  

¶ Family Life Coordinator              - Blacktown Parish, Blacktown  
More details at: www.mqofblacktown.org.au  

¶ Housekeeper/Cook (p/t)                      - Sydney Archdiocese Bishopõs Residence 

¶ Donation Relations Officer (casual)      - Sydney Archdiocese (casual) 
More details at: www.catholicjobsonline.com.au   

¶ Maintenance Manager       -               St Anthonyõs Primary School, Girraween 
More details at: www.parra.catholic.edu.au/positions -vacant  
 
Volunteers Needed  
Kimberley Catholic Volunteer Service in the  Diocese of Broome, WA, requires volunteers to assist with the work of the local 
Church in the Kimberley. There are various important voluntary tasks: administration, building maintenance, gardening, shop 
staffing, cooking, cleaning etc.  Placements are preferred for a period of 6 months.  We are currently seeking caretakers for the 
Balgo parish. Accommodation and food is provided. For further details on how to be a part of this unique experience, and an 
application form, please contact: Volunteer Coordinator: Anneliese Rohr 08 9192 1060. Email: volunteers@broomediocese.org or 
Web: www.broomediocese.org  

 
Natural Fertility Services ð Diocese of Parramatta 
Natural Fertility Services specialises in helping couples identify the best time to achieve or postpone pregnancies. Natural Family 
Planning is based on the observation of the naturally occurring signs and symptoms of the fertile and infertile phases of a w om-
an's menstrual cycle. No drugs, devices, or side effects! For more information please contact Natural Fertility Services on 02 8838 
3442, 0400 427 605 or nfs@parracatholic.org 
 
CatholicCare Counselling has moved to 13 Buller Street  North Parramatta  
CatholicCare Western Sydney and the Blue Mountains has relocated from 2A Villiers Street, North Parramatta to 13 Buller Street 
North Parramatta. CatholicCare will  continue to offer the following services: - Personal and Family Counselling - Relationship 
Counselling - Post Separation Support and Counselling - Grief and Loss Counselling for adults and children - Finan-
cial Counselling - Problem Gambling Counselling - CHOICES NDIS approved counselling. Appointments can be made by calling 
02 8843 2530. Free parking available. For more information contact: Karolyn Ellis, Manager Family and Relationship Counselling 
Services, Karolyn.ellis@ccss.org.au or 0447 441 862. 

The Permanent Diaconate  
The discernment program for those who are interested in finding out more about this Vocation will be held at St John 23rd Par-
ish, 160 Perfection Avenue, Stanhope Gardens 2768. Come and learn more about vocations to the Diaconate and have a chat with 
our team members. We are looking for men aged between 35 to 55 and residing in the Diocese of Parramatta. Our discernment 
program consists of five sessions, with each session dealing with different aspects of the Diaconate. The meetings will commence 
at 3.00pm until 6.00pm followed by the Parish Mass and Fellowship.  
The 2018 dates on Sundays: 11 March, 6 May, 8 July, 9 September, 4 November. 
For further information visit  www.parracatholic.org/permanent -diaconate or please contact any of the following deacons: Dea-
con James ð 0425 213 832, Deacon Tan ð 0407 270 782, Deacon George ð 0408 440 769 
 
Concert at St Patrickõs Cathedral, Parramatta: 25 February  
Sydney Philharmonia - Voyage of Voices: VOX and E Studio Youth Choir. Tickets - www.sydneyphilharmonia.com.au  ð More 
details at: https://stpatscathedral.com.au  

 
Holy Hour for Vocations: 1 March  
The Sisters of the Holy Family of Nazareth cordially invite YOUTH (age 18 -35) to join us for Holy Hour for Vocations, Thursday 
1 March at 7:00pm. Join us also for the pizza at 8:00pm. Holy Spirit Convent, 120 Capuchin Way, Plumpton NSW, 2761. RSVP: Sr 
Paula, vocationscsfn@gmail.com or 0449 656 406. 
 
International Women's Day: 8 March  

The theme for International Womenõs Day, 8 March, is òTime is Now: Rural and urban activists transforming womenõs livesó. 

International Womenõs Day 2018 is an opportunity to empower women in all settings, rural and urban, and celebrate the people 

who are working relentlessly to claim womenõs rights and realise their full potential. For more information visit: goo.gl/VEuLxq   
24 hours for the Lord: 9 -10 March  
From Friday 6pm until Saturday 6pm at Mt Schoenstatt, Mulgoa. Commences with Holy Mass at 6pm and concludes with Holy 
Mass on Saturday at 5pm. For event details: https://goo.gl/vGicaH  
 
Concert at St Patrickõs Cathedral, Parramatta: 10 March  
Byrd Consort Concert - With ôRecorder Collectiveõ Easter Polyphony: Renaissance to Bruckner. Tickets via St Patrickõs Cathedral 
Office 02 8839 8411. Saturday 10 March at 3pm. Entry: $12, Concession: $8. All proceeds to go to the St Patrickõs Cathedral parish. 
More details at: https://stpatscathedral.com.au  
 
Nigerian Mass in Igbo: 11 March  
Rev Fr Chukwunonyerem Akamadu, Chaplain to the Nigerian Catholic community, will celebrate Mass at 11.30am at Our Lady 
Queen of Peace Parish, 198 Old Prospect Road, Greystanes. Contact Fr Akamadu tel 0451 174 438, Stella Nwosu 0405 478 472. 
 
Oakhill College Open Day: 11 March  
We warmly welcome prospective students and families to the Oakhill College Open Day on Sunday, 11 March 2018 from 
11.00am ð 3.00pm, providing a great opportunity to meet our Principal, Brother Steve Hogan, staff and current students. Tours 
are guided by students showcasing subject displays, co-curricular activities and performances by one of the many College musi-
cal ensembles. Principalõs Address at 11.30am and 1.30pm. Visit our website to register your interest -www.oakhill.nsw.edu.au  
 
Lenten Retreat for Young Adults: 10 -11 March  
Held at Mt Schoenstatt, Mulgoa. For event details: https://goo.gl/YWfwkW  - Contact: Sr M Julie juliebrcar@gmail.com 

 
Sisterhood Catholic Women's Conference: 16 -18 March  
Do you want to go deeper in your relationship with Jesus, do you want to grow as a Catholic woman and develop friendships 
with other women of faith? Join women of all ages for a weekend of prayer, keynote talks, the sacraments, adoration and quali ty 
sisterhood time. Keynote speakers include; Darlene Darlene Zschech, Laura Roland, Sr Mary Rachel OP, Jonathan and Karen 
Doyle, Jo Hayes, Justine Cumbo, Francine Pirola and more. To register visit www.sisterhood.org.au  
 
Australian Catholic Historical Society Lecture: 18 March  
Br Dr Kelvin Canavan fms -The bureaucratisation of Catholic schooling and the emergence of the Catholic Education Office. 
Meet at 2.00pm in the Crypt Hall of St Patrick's, Church Hill (Grosvenor Street). Admission is free and open to all. Visit th e 
ACHS website www.australiancatholichistoricalsociety.com.au  for more information.  
  
Nigerian Mass in Igbo: 8 April  
Rev Fr Chukwunonyerem Akamadu, Chaplain to the Nigerian Catholic community, will celebrate Mass at 11.30am at Our Lady 
Queen of Peace Parish, 198 Old Prospect Road, Greystanes. Contact Fr Akamadu tel 0451 174 438, Stella Nwosu 0405 478 472. 
 
Grief to Grace: 8 -13 April  
Healing the Wounds of Abuse ð is a spiritual retreat for anyone who has suffered degradation or violation through physical, 
emotional, sexual or spiritual abuse. The retreat will be held April 8th ð 13th 2018. To request an application contact Anne by 
emailing info@grieftograceaus.org.au or phone 0407704539. For more information visit www.grieftograce.org         

Healing After Abortion Retreat: 13 -15 April  
Rachelõs Vineyard Ministries, Sydney offers regular healing retreats for those who have experienced an abortion. The retreat of-
fers a sanctuary in which to renew, rebuild and redeem hearts broken by abortion in a safe, supportive, confidential and non -
judgmental environment. Information and a brochure can found at:  www.rachelsvineyard.org.au  or call us on our confidential 
voicemail number 0400 092 555 or email info@rachelsvineyard.org.au.  
 
Australian Catholic Historical Society Lecture: 15 April  
Mr Stephen Crittenden,  Ms Maha Melhem, Ms Anna Tydd, - The Royal Commission into Institutional  Responses to Child Sexual 
Abuse. Admission is free and open to all. Visit the ACHS website www.australiancatholichistoricalsociety.com.au  for more infor-
mation.  
 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend: 27 -29 April  
A marriage enrichment experience for married couples ð set in peaceful, picturesque surroundings, away from the distractions of 
everyday life.  During the weekend, couples have a unique opportunity to reconnect, rekindle and refresh their relationship. 
Take time out of your busy schedule, to invest in your most precious asset . . .  your Marriage!  Date: 27ð29 April at Mt Carmel 
Retreat Centre, Varroville, NSW. Bookings online at  www.wwme.org.au  or Adrian and Janet Sullivan: on 0490 774 419 or adri-
an.janet1@bigpond.com  

Childrenõs Massé  
We will be celebrating a childrenõs Mass on 
Sunday 18th March 9:30am with the families 
from our Parish school and all of our local 
government and independent schools. We 

warmly invite all of our parishioners to join us in this joy-
ous celebration. 

Choir rehearsal for any children who would like to  
participate in our Childrenõs Choir for this Mass are  

invited to join us for rehearsal in the  
Church on Saturday 17 th March at 3pm.  

 
Childrenõs Liturgy Volunteers Neededé 
One of the most rewarding ways we can share our faith and be 
part of the weekend liturgies is by taking the young children and 
sharing with them your ideas about the readings and/or the feast 
day messages.   
 

PLEASE CONSIDER  BECOMING  PART  OF THE  TEAM  AS WE 
NEED PEOPLE TO  FILL  THE  ROSTER.   
 

Childrenõs Liturgy is on during the school terms at 6pm 
and 9.30am Masses.   
We try to keep your rostered times to a maximum of 3 each 
term.  If you can see yourself being part of this ministry 
please contact the Parish Office. 
 

Catechist Newsé Are you able to help??? 
Thank you to the three ladies who have volunteered to 
join the Catechist Team!  

Even though some of our catechists have taken 
on extra classes, at least two classes donõt have 
teachers.   
So, if you can spare about an hour (including 

preparation time) each week during school terms and 
would like to find out more about being a teacher or a 
helper,  please contact Marie at the Parish Office. 

 

Tradesmen Neededé Please!!! 
We are looking for tradespeople who can provide us with 
quotes for some small jobs that need to be done 
around the Parish site.   

* small paving repair  

* some concreting work  

* carpenter/joiner for some dress timber work  
Please email your contact information to 
parishteam@corpuschristi.org.au  

The Catholic Foundation Appeal  
The Catholic Foundation, Diocese of Parramatta was 
launched in Parishes across Western Sydney and the Blue 
Mountains on 19th November 2017, when it officially re-
placed the Diocesan Works Fund as the central charity for 
the good works of the Diocese of Parramatta.  
The Catholic Foundation sustains the works of Faith, 
through the Holy Spirit Seminary and Confraternity of 
Christian Doctrice; works of Hope through the Ephpheta 
Centre; and works of Charity through CatholicCare.  
In support of The Catholic Foundation, our Parish will be 
holding a special collection this weekend . Appeal Enve-
lopes will be provided at the Masses, and we invite all Pa-
rishioners to support the good works of the Diocese of Par-
ramatta, by coming prepared and giving generously to The 
Catholic Foundation Appeal this weekend.  

 
Catholic Schools Week 2018 
This year from 4th - 10th March 2018, all 80 Catholic schools 

in the Diocese of Parramatta will celebrate Catholic Schools 

Week (CSW). 
Dioceses across NSW and the ACT are joining 
together to celebrate CSW 2018. The theme for 
Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta 
Schools is ôEvery learner, every day: TRANS-

FORMING LEARNINGõ. 
 During Catholic Schools Week, schools will be reaching out 
to their communities and showcasing learning.  

Catholic Schools Week strengthens connections between all 

those that have a stake in our schools ð students, staff, fami-

lies, priests, parishioners, and members of the wider com-

munity ð by showcasing our activities and actions. 

It is important to celebrate and strengthen the close connec-

tion between school and parish, and it is for this reason that 

parishioners from Corpus Christi Parish are encouraged to 

connect with Corpus Christi Primary as we join together  

for Mass on Thursday 8th March at 9:15am.  

 
Church Air Conditioning  
Thank you to everyone who have contributed to-
wards the cost and installation of the air condi-
tioner.  
If you would still like to donate, envelopes are 
available at both church entrances.  Thank you!!! 
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Doreen¬s Movie Transfer 

Transfer all your Movies, 
Films, Photos & Negatives to a 

DVD, Blue Ray Disc, Memory Stick 
or Portable Hard Drive. 

 
Doreen Vella 

Mobile: 0414 289 944  
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Werrington Downs 

 

 

 

 

 
                                         Few vacancies available now! 

ADMISSION FOR 2018! 
 
 

Contact:   0413 228 481 
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